October 9, 2008

The Russell Springs City Commission held their regular monthly meeting this date at
City Hall at 6:00 p.m. In attendance were Joey Hoover, Dan Woodruff, Claradon Wilson,
Jeanne Hudson, Brittany Emerson, Raymie Hutchison, Tyler Wooldridge, Derek Aaron,
Richard Roy, Kenny Keener, Myron Fisher, Jeff Reeder, Ricky Barnes, Joe Irvin, Ray
Barrett, Wayne Gaskins, Richard Wooldridge, Timmy Hudson, Matthew DeHart, Don
Byrom, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton.
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Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

Richard Wooldridge made the motion to rescind item # 5 on the
September 11 minutes to return to original name of Lake Trail
Landing. Ray Barrett seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
Wayne Gaskins made the motion to accept the September 11 minutes.
Richard Wooldridge seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Ray Barrett made the motion to pay the bills. Timmy Hudson
seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

The Commission heard the 2™ reading of Ad Valorem Tax Ordinance
2008-08. Wayne Gaskins made the motion to accept the Ad Valorem
Tax Ordinance 2008-08 as written. Richard Wooldridge seconded the
motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Discussion regarding the Doughboy in Jamestown. The Doughboy
represents young men from this county who lost their lives for our
freedom. Richard Wooldridge made the motion to give the Doughboy
fund $1,000 from the City of Russell Springs. Timmy Hudson
seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. '

Myron Fisher and Kenny Keener with Baldwin and Associates presented
the audit for FY ending 6/30/08. Mr. Fisher expressed appreciation of City
Hall Staff during the audit and indicated several notes to the audit with
planned implementations. Otherwise, Mr. Fisher stated the City is in good
financial condition.

Mayor DeHart commented on the street lights; have met with road blocks
with the State Department; now have verbal approval, just waiting on the
paper trail. Mayor DeHart along with Ray Barrett are looking into
purchasing a street sweeper with a vacuum for Main Street, Industrial Park
and the new Industrial Park on French Valley Road; will continue over the
next month to research the Internet for sweepers.

Trick or Treating on Halloween night is set for 5:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.
The Downtown Revitalization Committee will meet Tuesday night to
discuss Trunk or Treat on Main Street.

Jeff Reeder with American Legion expressed appreciation for the $1,000
donation.

Timmy Hudson stated a few firefighters continuing training; few grass
fires, continuing to mail letters regarding home cleanups. The Russell
Springs Volunteer Fire Department will be at the Russell County Hospital
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on October 18 during their Health Fair. Mr. Hudson stated appreciation for
the veterans.

Richard Wooldridge informed the Commission several sewer complaints
had been resolved. He also stated appreciation for our veterans.

Ray Barrett informed the Commission that Richards Drive would be
resurfaced; also Selby Asphalt will be using liquid sealer to do minor
repair on several city streets.

Wayne Gaskins stated fifteen candidates had been sent to Richmond with
nine remaining to send for testing. After all candidates have been tested
the interview process will start.

Richard Wooldridge made the motion to adjourn. Wayne Gaskins
seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
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